Notice of Meeting/Workshop Hearing

DEPARTMENT OF TRANSPORTATION
The Florida Department of Transportation announces a public meeting to which all persons are invited.

DATE AND TIME: Thursday October 29, 2015, 6:00 p.m. – 8:00 p.m.; presentation runs throughout

PLACE: Ocala Police Department, Community Room, 402 South Pine Avenue, Ocala, Florida 34471

GENERAL SUBJECT MATTER TO BE CONSIDERED: Financial Management No.: 433660-1-52-01 & 433661-1-52-01.

Project Description: SR 500 (Pine Avenue) at SR 464 - SW 19th Street to SW 16th Street SR 500 (Pine Avenue) at SR 40 - SW 3rd Street to NW 2nd Street.

The purpose of this public hearing is to receive public input and to gain ideas from the local community about proposed improvements including turn lanes, median improvements, signalization enhancements, and access management improvements on State Road (SR) 500 between SW 19th Street to SW 16th Street and from SW 3rd Street to NW 2nd Street. The hearing will be from 6:00 p.m. to 8:00 p.m., with a looping presentation running throughout the hearing. Project staff will be available to discuss the study and answer questions. A certified court reporter will be present to collect and document comments for the record.

A copy of the agenda may be obtained by contacting Todd Alexander, FDOT Project Manager, 719 S. Woodland Boulevard, Deland, FL 32720, (386)943-5420, todd.alexander@dot.state.fl.us.

Pursuant to the provisions of the Americans with Disabilities Act, any person requiring special accommodations to participate in this workshop/meeting is asked to advise the agency at least 7 days before the workshop/meeting by contacting: Mark Bertoncini P.E. at Vanasse Hangen Brustlin Inc., 225 E. Robinson Street, Orlando FL 32801, (407)839-4006, mbertoncini@vhb.com. If you are hearing or speech impaired, please contact the agency using the Florida Relay Service, 1(800)955-8771 (TDD) or 1(800)955-8770 (Voice).

For more information, you may contact: Todd Alexander, E.I, FDOT Project Manager, (386)943-5420, todd.alexander@dot.state.fl.us or Mark Bertoncini P.E. at Vanasse Hangen Brustlin Inc., (407)839-4006, mbertoncini@vhb.com.
